SAS Board Minutes
Nov. 15, 2022
Via Zoom call  

Participating: Tim Johnson, Mike Williams, Michael Babbitt, Carolyn Homan, Laurie Buswell, administrator, Judy Brunkal (joined at 7 p.m.)
Absent: Jenny Ammon

Call to Order: Tim called the meeting to order at 6:10 p.m.
Minutes from October – Michael noted the need for new wording about him asking about RSVPs to the volunteer event and also a typo in the Membership fee structure discussions. Tim moved approval of the minutes as corrected; Mike seconded. Motion passed with two absences (Judy, Jenny).
Reminder of no December meeting --  Tim said there may be topics to decide regarding the Nature Center but these can be handled via email.
Marion Master Gardener Plan Sale invitation – Tim said Stephanie Hazen has alerted SAS to this plant sale May 5-6 at the Oregon Fairgrounds. Tables are available for free and Tim agreed to SAS participation. He said we need an interactive element. Possibly a nest guessing game, similar to what we used at the Salem Saturday Market event? It would be an opportunity to talk about nesting habits, fledging, etc. Stephanie said Ray has some nests and is making some Plexiglas display boxes, for which SAS could reimburse the material expenses and use them going forward. Action item: Tim agreed to make labels for them.  He said there’s no budget item as yet for this project but he will get back to the Board. We will also need to plan some prizes – maybe bags of nuts and seeds or some of the books we have?? We can also use some of the Yard/Garden materials for the display table.
Silver Falls Christmas event – Volunteers are needed for the Dec. 10-11 Silver Falls winter festival event. Organizers have paid $1,250 for 250 nest box kits. Tim will be there, as well as Mary Ritter. More help is needed. 
Special webinar – Tim said Samantha was approached by 5 Oaks Museum in Portland about the “This is Kalapuyan Land” webinar to be presented at 6 p.m. Dec. 7. The Friends of the Refuge group is paying $200 of the $300 speaker’s fee and Tim agreed that SAS would cover the remaining $100. Pre-registration is necessary to participate in the webinar.

Corvallis Garden Club webinar --  Stephanie Hazen emailed with information about a webinar to be offered by Corvallis Garden Club – 7 p.m. Jan. 9. The Zoom presentation costs $5 and is titled “Nature’s Best Hope,” the latest book by Doug Tallamy. Tim said we can promote it in the Kestrel and online. Action item: Tim will forward the promotional material to Mike.
Volunteer Appreciation event recap --  About 25 people attended and seemed to enjoy being able to socialize. Judy/Carolyn handled the décor and refreshments. A nice variety of pizza was provided by Domino’s and we got a 20% discount as well as free delivery. The cost was about $134. It was decided to hold another similar event on Saturday, Oct. 28, 2023 and start planning again by August in order to get door prizes arranged, etc. Michael agreed to chair the event again (and we hope he can attend and see what a great job he did, since illness prevented his attendance this year!)
SAS Birder’s Night special program budget --  Tim said the committee would like Chintimini wildlife center to bring a live bird to the January meeting. With staffing and the live bird, the cost is $250 and SAS’s Birder’s Night budget only includes $100. It was agreed to cover the cost.

Education Program --  Tim said Mary Ritter, a long-time CBC volunteer who is partly retired, may be willing to take over the Traveling Education program. Judy and Kathy Patterson will continue to be involved as well so it looks like the program will live on after Lowell’s retirement as leader. *Action item: Tim will work on a time to get Lowell and Mary together for transfer of materials, etc.
CBC – Mike Unger is handling the tabulation again. Gretchen Johnson is helping with sector leader coordination. Last year we had about 70 people in the field and there were tally sheets for 30 teams or so. About 60 to 70 people will be getting Feeder Count information. CBC information should be on the website this weekend. For now, the countdown is planned via Zoom again, but Del Ford, widow of Rich Ford (SAS member and CBC participant who died this fall) said she is still interested in hosting the Countdown dinner again in future years.

Website – Mike said he is working on creating a section for previous Board minutes. *Action item: Carolyn to get the files to Mike for posting to the site. He said he’s also still working on the Kestrel archive. The front-page calendar has gotten good response.
Diversity/inclusivity and Audubon name change –  Tim said there is nothing new from National Audubon on this. He said he’s reluctant to make a change here because of the name’s long tradition and good will that has been built up. There’s also the question of whether SAS will be more inclusive simply because of a name change. The Board has approved language about inclusivity and diversity and the value we place on these things. Maybe we should repeat those messages regularly in the Kestrel and on the website? We could also share them at Birder’s Night and other meetings, as well as a statement about Kalapuya lands in the Willamette Valley. *Action item: Tim to come up with language to consider at the January meeting.
Mike said it would be good to revisit the issue next meeting. If National makes the change, SAS probably will get the question: What about you? We need to have a response in the Kestrel and it’s wise to prepare a considered response.  *Action item: Tim said he will put it on the next agenda. 
*Action item: Michael said he would work up an early draft of a values statement.

Tim said he didn’t want to pay lip service to the issue. Latinos are a primary target here and SAS needs to reach out to this group. Sam has a Latino Engagement Coordinator and that could be a natural source of assistance. The new bi-lingual ranger who’s being hired also may be a help. Carolyn suggested perhaps Mary Ritter also might be a source.

Tim said we need to find ways to support Sam in her outreach. He worries she may have to let the Latino outreach person got after 7 months. We need to focus on diversity in Board recruitment and find ways to build a bridge to the Latino community. We can perhaps find events sponsored by schools for Latinos and have a table there to show that we have programs of interest. It was mentioned that Finley Wildlife Days are very successful at attracting Latinos and that’s all due to the Latino Engagement Coordinator. 

Financial report --  The report and the 2022-23 budget are delayed. Tim is also working on the SAS tax return and the report to National Audubon is due Jan. 31. 
NATURE CENTER
Dave Marshall design – Sam and Monique are taking the lead on negotiations with the architect and they should have something for Tim to sign in a couple of weeks. Then Carlson Viet will design the project and Dalke can provide a construction estimate. 

Tim said he and Sam wrote a proposal to the Hugh Morrison Charitable Foundation for a $10,000 grant toward Dave Marshall. National Audubon also has a grant of $6,000 or so but we may be too late for that, A $50,000 Oregon Conservation and Recreation Fund grant request is in and we should know in January. The solar rainwater catchment systems are covered in that $50K ask.

MOTUS – The grant balance is $285.13.
Meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.
Next meeting: Tuesday, Jan. 24, 6 p.m., via Zoom

